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Markham, Lory P. - PDR

From: Johnson, Harold [HJohnson@williamsmullen.com]
Sent: Sunday, July 24, 2016 10:50 AM
To: Samuels, Charles R. - Council Member; Agelasto, Parker C. - Council Member; Trammell, 

Reva M. - Council Member; Hilbert, Chris A. - Council Member; Robertson, Ellen F. - Council 
Member; Mosby, Michelle R. - Council Member; Newbille, Cynthia I. - Council Member; 
Graziano, Kathy C. - Council Member

Cc: Markham, Lory P. - PDR
Subject: FW: Westhampton on Grove

Dear City Council members, 
  
  I am a city resident, and my home at 204 N. Wilton Road is close to the planned development project at Libbie and 
Grove Avenues.  I had hoped to attend the City Council meeting tomorrow night to show my support for the planned 
development, but a conflict has arisen.  In lieu of my attendance in person, I sent the below email to Jon Baliles, the 
Councilman for our district, and I thought it might make sense to forward it on to each of you for your review and 
consideration as well.   
  
Thank you for your time and service to our City,  
Hal Johnson 
  
  
_____________________________________________ 
From: Johnson, Harold  
Sent: Sunday, July 24, 2016 10:19 AM 
To: 'Jonathan.Baliles@richmondgov.com' 
Subject: Westhampton on Grove 
  
  
Councilman Baliles,  
  
  I had hoped to be able to attend the Council meeting tomorrow night to express my support for the planned 
development at Grove and Libbie.  Unfortunately, my oldest son has a banquet for his swim team that conflicts with the 
Council meeting.  Thus, I wanted to send you a quick email to voice my support for the project.   
  
  The vast majority of neighbors with whom I’ve spoken are in favor of the project, and I believe that a relatively vocal 
few who are opposed to the project are misrepresenting the interests of our neighborhood as a whole.  I would hate for 
those outspoken few to derail a project that will greatly benefit the vast majority of our neighbors and the City of 
Richmond as a whole.   As a candidate for mayor, I am sure that you are acutely aware of the importance of economic 
development and increased tax revenue in our city.  Such opportunities are especially attractive when they have been 
thoroughly vetted by local citizens and the planning commission to ensure that the project will fit within the scale and 
character of the surrounding environs and bring upscale businesses and residential units to our city.  Personally, I would 
find it difficult to vote for a mayoral candidate who did not support such a project.   
  
   I am sorry that I will not be able to attend the City Council meeting on Monday night.  (I’m afraid that many of the 
silent majority who favor the project are in stages of life where they have other obligations and may not be able to 
participate actively in Council meetings and the like).  Thus, I greatly appreciate your time and consideration of this email 
expressing my support.  
  
Yours, 
Hal Johnson 
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Harold E. Johnson 
WILLIAMS MULLEN 
200 South 10th Street, Suite 1600 
P.O. Box 1320 (23218-1320) 
Richmond, Virginia 23219 
T 804.420.6447 
F 804.420.6507 
hjohnson@williamsmullen.com 
www.williamsmullen.com 
 
NOTICE: Information contained in this transmission to the named addressee is proprietary and is subject to attorney-client privilege and work product 
confidentiality. If the recipient of this transmission is not the named addressee, the recipient should immediately notify the sender and destroy the 
information transmitted without making any copy or distribution thereof.  
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Markham, Lory P. - PDR

From: Carson W. Johnson [cwjohnson@hccw.com]
Sent: Sunday, July 24, 2016 11:31 AM
To: Baliles, Jonathan T. - Council Member; Samuels, Charles R. - Council Member; Agelasto, 

Parker C. - Council Member; Trammell, Reva M. - Council Member; Hilbert, Chris A. - Council 
Member; Robertson, Ellen F. - Council Member; Mosby, Michelle R. - Council Member; 
Newbille, Cynthia I. - Council Member; Graziano, Kathy C. - Council Member

Cc: Markham, Lory P. - PDR
Subject: Support Westhampton on Grove
Attachments: image001.jpg; image004.jpg

City Council Members: 
 
I am a resident of and property owner in the City of Richmond in the Tuckahoe Terrace 
neighborhood.  My home is one house away from Grove Avenue and just three short blocks from 
Libbie-Grove.  I write to express my strong support for the Westhampton on Grove development 
project.   
 
Unfortunately, I am unable to attend the City Council Meeting tomorrow night due to a family 
commitment.  I am a working mother with two school-age children, making it difficult to attend 
meetings to express my support for the project.  It seems that the vociferous minority, comprised 
primarily of older residents with fewer family and employment commitments to impede their active 
involvement in this debate, are drowning out the quieter majority who support the project.  Therefore, 
I hope you will consider this email in lieu of my presence at the meeting and give it equal deference 
to those naysayers who attend the meeting in person. 
 
I want positive change for our neighborhood, and I support projects that will bring additional tax 
revenue into the City.  I also support the proposed height of the project (still 1 foot shorter than the 
theater), and the proposed façade.  The design is attractive and represents a thoughtful approach 
in keeping with the character of our neighborhood. The complaints regarding the parking lot are 
unfair and misplaced, as the lot is privately owned.   
 
The “Save Libbie Grove” group does NOT speak for the majority of residents in our area.  I also note 
that the survey prepared by the Westhampton Civic Association (whose board members include 
Save-Libbie-Grove activists) was extremely biased and difficult to complete if you support the 
project.  All of the younger professionals with whom I have spoken, and who are the future of this 
community and of this City, endorse the project.  I hope that you will approve it.  
 
Thank you for your consideration,  
Carson Johnson    
 

 
CARSON W. JOHNSON  
cwjohnson@hccw.com |  DIRECT  804.762.8001 
 
Harman Claytor Corrigan & Wellman 
Post Office Box 70280  |  Richmond, VA 23255  
4951 Lake Brook Dr.  |  Suite 100  |  Glen Allen, VA 23060 
OFFICE  804.747.5200  |  FAX  804.747.6085  |  WEB  hccw.com 
  
member of the harmonie group 
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This message is intended only for the named recipient and may contain information that is confidential, subject to attorney‐client privilege, the work‐product 
doctrine and other privileges.  If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any use, dissemination, distribution or copy of 
this communication is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this communication in error, please notify us immediately by return email and delete the original 
message at once.  Thank you. 
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Markham, Lory P. - PDR

From: James Shannon [shannonjim2@gmail.com]
Sent: Friday, July 15, 2016 6:48 PM
To: Markham, Lory P. - PDR
Subject: Fwd: Westhampton on Grove

 
---------- Forwarded message ---------- 
From: James Shannon <shannonjim2@gmail.com> 
Date: Fri, Jul 15, 2016 at 6:46 PM 
Subject: Westhampton on Grove 
To: Matthew.Ebinger@richmondgov.com, "Baliles, Jonathan T. - Council Member" 
<jonathan.baliles@richmondgov.com> 
 

Mr. Ebinger.  Unfortunately I may not make the Monday meeting, but I trust you are aware that the campaign 
by Ames Russell against this project is not reflective of the entire neighborhood.  In fact, I'd say anyone who 
comes to the meeting due to his arranged bus transport are the only people really against the project. The survey 
that Ames sent to our neighborhood  last week was the most one-sided survey I've ever seen - it was ridiculous 
 - and everyone knows Mr Russell created the questions.  Residents who supported the project could not even 
answer the questions as most of the answers were designed to only allow a negative response to the project.  I 
also understand that Mr. Russell was terminated from Westhampton citizens and retail development group 
based on his negative campaign an underhanded tactics. 
 
As a resident of Matoaka Road,  I've seen quite a few of the Blue yard signs vanish since Mr. Guillot responded 
with facts regarding the project. Mr. Russell's half-truthed campaign has been disturbing to many residents of 
this neighborhood, and certainly to the merchants of Libbie/Grove.  Some have even come forward saying they 
have felt bullied by him. The simple fact is the Save Libbie/Grove campaign has been managed to strike fear in 
residents and very few people who really know the details of the project other than they don't like change.   My 
opinion is the former theatre was lightly attended, allowing public parking on private property - which is now 
owned by the developer.  The issue here is not parking - the merchants on Libbie/Grove don't have sufficient 
parking - the problem is that the City has allowed this parking issue to persist.  It is not the responsibility of this 
project to provide parking for other merchants or residents of the Libbie Grove area.  I ask you where were 
these concerned citizens six years ago when the Libbie/Grove retail association asked for their support in 
meeting with the city to conduct a parking study? 
 
The neighborhood residents have no right to demand free public parking on his private property.  That objection 
is outrageous.  I support Mr. Kametas and Mr. Guillot and their project.  Their largest mistake was to try an 
engage the community in an open and honest fashion - as the uninformed don't realize he could develop that 
piece of property into something we really don't want in the area.   
 
Sincerely, 
James Shannon 
5501 Matoaka Road 
804-837-0778    
 
 
--  
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sent by:  Jimmy Shannon 
 
 
 
 
--  
  
sent by:  Jimmy Shannon 
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Markham, Lory P. - PDR

From: carlyriselli@gmail.com on behalf of Carleen DiMeglio [carleen.dimeglio@gmail.com]
Sent: Monday, July 25, 2016 12:52 PM
To: Samuels, Charles R. - Council Member; Baliles, Jonathan T. - Council Member; Agelasto, 

Parker C. - Council Member; Trammell, Reva M. - Council Member; Hilbert, Chris A. - Council 
Member; Robertson, Ellen F. - Council Member; Mosby, Michelle R. - Council Member; 
Newbille, Cynthia I. - Council Member; Graziano, Kathy C. - Council Member

Cc: Markham, Lory P. - PDR
Subject: In Support Of Westhampton Development

Hello, 
 
My husband and I are unfortunately not able to attend the meeting tonight related to the proposed Westhampton 
development project due to family commitments. Thus, I wanted to write instead to express our support. 
 
We live at 201 Seneca Road, between Grove and Cary St. We are about 5 houses up off Grove Avenue. We are 
entirely in support of the current proposal and feel it would bring only positive effects to the area. We are not 
concerned about excess traffic, parking or the aesthetics of the project. We feel the developers have made a very 
strong effort to engage the community and consider all concerns that have been voiced.  We are in our late 30's 
with two small children and chose this area to live in because we love the vibrance and walkability of the 
neighborhood- we feel the proposed plan only enhances this. It seems many people in this area are resistant to 
progressive change and haven't considered all the positive benefits of the project. 
 
We hope the Council members will consider our opinion and vote in favor of the project tonight. 
 
Best, 
Carleen & Filippo DiMeglio 


